
Dear School Leadership,

For more than 20 years, the Pennsylvania Department of Education has maintained a cooperative agreement with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC).  This partnership between CDC and the Pennsylvania Department of Education has been formed to foster school health policies and programs for our youth.  As part of our cooperative agreement activities, we are conducting surveys of principals and lead health/physical education teachers or school nurses to assess the status of school health policies and practices at the secondary level.  The data collected and presented as School Health Profiles will be used to improve school health policies and practices in our schools.

Your school was chosen through a random selection process to participate in this survey.  Each school will receive a username and password for the building principal and lead health/physical education teacher or school nurse.  Even if health education/physical education is not taught at your school, questions on the teacher survey can be answered by any knowledgeable staff member.  Determine who in your school can best answer these questions.  These surveys may also be completed by your School Wellness teams.  Please share the teacher username and password to this staff members or appropriate group.  Submit your survey and you shall receive a confirmation email once collected by PDE.  

Your response to this survey is very important.  Without an accurate view of the extent of our current school health policies and program activities, we cannot plan and allocate program resources adequately.  School Health Profiles is critical for designing and administering programs to meet the needs of our students and to provide a basis for future requests for funding.

Although participation is voluntary, completed surveys from both you and the staff member responding to the lead teacher survey will help provide a more accurate portrayal of your school.  No data will be reported about individual schools, principals, or teachers. Our goal is to continue our outstanding track record for receiving weighted data for the participation of these surveys. 

Read each question carefully before responding.  Please feel free to consult with other people if you are not sure of an answer.  Individual responses will be kept confidential, and at no time will your identity or that of your teacher, school, or community be disclosed.  The identifying information request will be used only for contacting you to clarify information you provide, if necessary.

Since many of us are now working in a virtual world, we want to provide technical assistance conference calls to help support schools in completing the surveys.  These calls will take 20-25 minutes to help answer questions or clear up any confusion regarding the survey.  We will provide these calls biweekly if the interest level is there from the participating schools.  These calls are completely optional, as are the surveys.  However, we would truly appreciate your support by completing both surveys for your schools.

In return of your participation, the Pennsylvania Department of Education plans to work with our intermediate units across Pennsylvania and PA SHAPE to provide additional health and physical education trainings to schools that have completed both surveys.  Intermediate Units will provide a list of potential training opportunities for schools to choose from.  We look to release these trainings Spring 2020-Fall 2020.  The intermediate units with the highest completion percentage for both surveys will be first in receiving the training.  We look to have up to seven trainers available at a given time to provide these training opportunities.  Please use your survey information below to begin the process.  We appreciate your time and support of the School Health Profiles.  If you have any further questions or concerns about the survey, please contact Nick Slotterback at nslotterba@pa.gov .

Respectfully,

Nick Slotterback

https://apps.leaderservices.com/_healthprofiles/

user name = Admin 
password = Orw31L98Q

[bookmark: _Hlk97708804]Thank you for beginning the School Health Profiles Survey.  I am contacting you to let you know that your survey has not been completed at this time.  Please be sure to complete all questions and save your survey.  Once the survey is saved return to the main page and click on submit survey.  

We are also asking for your support to have a health/physical education or school nurse complete the second survey. Even if your school doesn’t provide a health and physical education program your response is crucial to see how we can best provide support to all schools in the future.

If you need assistance in completing the survey, please let me know.  We are almost a month away from closing out the survey for all schools that were selected.  We will be sending reminder emails every two weeks in leading up to the end of the survey.  Once completed your school will be taken off the reminder list.
